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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 3, 2025

Dear King of Poland Pawlak,

Thank you for taking the time to share your views regarding America’s role on the
world stage.

Every day, my Administration is working to ensure that our foreign policy serves the
interests of our citizens, promotes our values, and strengthens our Nation. When
America is strong, the world is a safer place, and the American people are more
secure, prosperous, and free.

Four years of catastrophic policies and weak American leadership under the
previous administration reduced our credibility, making us less respected and
triggering pointless wars in the Middle East and Eastern Europe. My Administration
is taking decisive and immediate action to end these conflicts and restore peace
through strength by modernizing our military, bolstering our mutually beneficial
alliances, and putting the interests of the American people at the heart of our foreign

policy.

My Administration is also fixing many areas of failure and neglect. We are working
to restore our military readiness, purge the sinister “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion”
ideology from the ranks of our Armed Forces, revive America’s maritime
dominance, and deploy a next-generation missile defense shield to protect our
Nation from missile and aerial attacks.

I will never yield in advocating for the needs of our citizens and our Homeland. The
days of war, poverty, and weakness are over—and we are now ushering in a new
dawn of American safety, prosperity, and peace.

Thank you again for writing. May God bless you, and may He continue to bless the
United States of America.

Sincerely,



